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WELCOME TO NORTHBOURNE PUBLIC SCHOOL 

                   

Dear New Families, 

 

Welcome to Northbourne Public School! We are thrilled to have you join our 

vibrant and diverse community. Our school officially opened its doors in 2021, and 

since then, we have been committed to providing an inclusive and welcoming 

environment for all students. 
 

At Northbourne Public School, we pride ourselves on our modern and innovative 

facilities that support contemporary teaching practices. Our motto, "Curious 

Minds, Bright Futures," reflects our dedication to fostering a love of learning and 

encouraging each child to explore their interests and potential. 
 

Our student body is diverse, with 84% of our students identified as English as an 

Additional Language or Dialect (EALD) learners, alongside 1% from Aboriginal and 

Torres Strait Islander backgrounds. This rich diversity enhances our learning 

environment, making it a place where different perspectives are valued and 

respected. We strive for excellence in education and provide a safe, caring, and 

supportive atmosphere where every child can thrive. 
 

Understanding that each student has unique needs, we differentiate our learning 

approaches to cater to individual strengths and challenges. Our dedicated staff 

members work tirelessly to recognise effort and encourage participation, helping 

every student reach their personal best. Additionally, we offer a range of 

extracurricular activities designed to support our high-performing and gifted 

education students. 
 

At Northbourne Public School, we believe in the importance of strong home-

school partnerships. We encourage open communication and respectful 

relationships between families and staff, as we work together to nurture the 

character strengths of our students. 
 

We are excited to embark on this journey with you and your family, and we look 

forward to a successful year ahead.  
 

Should you have any questions or require further information, please do not 

hesitate to reach out. 

 

Warm regards, 

 

Michele Hedge           

Principal           



SCHOOL INFORMATION 

       

 

Address: 173 Northbourne Drive        

Marsden Park NSW 2756       

PH: 9852 6100 

Email: northbourn-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au 

Website: www.northbourn-p.schools.nsw.edu.au 

 

ASSEMBLIES        

Kindergarten:  Friday 11am  Even weeks  

Year 1    Friday 12pm  Odd weeks   

Year 2   Friday 12pm  Even weeks  

Years 3 & 4:   Friday 1:30pm Even weeks  

Years 5 & 6:   Friday 1:30pm Odd weeks   

Inclusive Classes will attend on their stage days. 

 

ASSEMBLIES - SPECIAL  

Celebration of Learning assemblies are held late in Term 4. This is an 

opportunity for us to recognise students who have made wonderful 

achievements during the year. 

 

AWARD SYSTEM 

 

At Northbourne Public School we acknowledge student successes by handing out 

Excellence and Strong Mind Awards during our assemblies. Excellence Awards 

celebrate accomplishments the student has made that week. Our Strong Minds 

awards recognise students who have demonstrated their character strengths. 

 

BEFORE AND AFTER SCHOOL CARE AND VACATION CARE  

Camp Australia is the provider for Northbourne Public School.  Before and after 

school care is offered to children Kindergarten to Year 6, providing a safe, caring 

and homely environment with trained and dedicated staff committed to the 

individual needs of your child and family. 

 

BOOK CLUB  

All children are offered membership to the Scholastic Book Club. The aims of the 

Club are:  

♦ to encourage children to read for enjoyment,  

♦ to bring parents, children and books together,  

♦ to aid teachers to bring a wide variety of childrens literature into the 

classroom, and to provide books designed to appeal to children of all abilities at 

reasonable prices. Order forms are sent home once per term. There is no 

obligation to purchase. 

mailto:northbourn-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au
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CANTEEN 

Our canteen operates in line with the NSW Healthy School Canteen Strategy and 

is open Monday to Friday for lunch orders and over the counter sales. Lunches 

must be ordered before 9am through Flexischools. A limited menu is available for 

orders between 9am and 10:30am. 

LIBRARY  

All students have a weekly library period. Children learn technology and 

information skills and develop a love of literature through lessons in the library. 

Kindergarten to Year 6 students are encouraged to borrow regularly either during 

class lessons or during lunch time. Parental support of the library program ensures 

the development of students’ information literacy. Any resources borrowed must 

be contained in a library bag to protect the items. Library bags may be purchased 

from the online uniform shop, or one can be made at home. Damaged 

books/resources must be returned for library personnel to repair. Damaged or 

lost resources must be paid for by parents. The library is open at lunchtime 

Thursday & Friday for recreational purposes, research, quiet reading and 

borrowing. 

LUNCH AT SCHOOL  

At this school all students from Kindergarten to Year 6 eat their lunch in their 

classrooms with their class teachers. This ten-minute eating period is provided 

to ensure students eat their lunch. Students are then dismissed to go out to the 

playground to play, attend choir, dance rehearsals, sport training sessions, SRC 

Meetings, timeout or any other commitment they may have. Therefore, students 

who need to purchase their lunch from the canteen MUST order their lunch 

before 9am. The lunches are sent to the classroom for the designated lunch 

eating time. 

 

MONEY COLLECTION 

 

The preferred payment for events is through Schoolbytes.  

Additionally, cash payment can be made through the front office. 

 

PARKING IN SCHOOL GROUNDS  

 

Parents are to drop off and pick up their children outside school grounds. 

Parking on school grounds is strictly for staff and deliveries only. Please 

observe the traffic signs in the streets around our school. All students have a 

right to be safe. 

 

 

 



PRESCRIBED MEDICATION 

 

Medication is administered only at the school office. Students are to go to the 

office at the appropriate time to take their medication. 

 

REPORTING TO PARENTS 

 

Meet the Teacher information sessions are presented early in Term 1 where 

teachers outline the coming year’s work and class procedures. Individual 

parent/teacher interviews are held at the end of Term 1 and as needed 

throughout the year. School reports are emailed to parents through Schoolbytes 

towards the end of Terms 2 and 4. 

 

SCHOOL HOURS 

 

It is vital that students arrive promptly and ready to learn. School starts at 

8:30am and finishes at 2:30pm. Students in Kindergarten and Year 3 & 4 have 

their recess 10-10:30am and lunch 12:30-1:00pm. Years 1, 2, 5 & 6 students have 

recess 10:30-11:00am and lunch 1-1:30pm. 

 

➢ Playground supervision commences at 8:00am. 

➢ Students are not permitted to leave school grounds during the day unless 

accompanied by a parent. A parent request, in writing, for alternate 

arrangements should be sent to the school. 

➢ Parents who wish to take children from school early (without written 

request) need to sign them out at the office, the office will call for the 

child to be sent down.  

➢ Children who are late should report to the office for a late note before 

attending class. 

 

SICK BAY 

 

If a student comes down to sick bay, staff will assess the child and if required 

will contact the parents to collect them. If the child is okay, we will send them 

back to class. If a child has any injury above the shoulder a call will be made. An 

email notification will be sent home each day for any child that has visited sick 

bay. 

 

SCHOOL HATS  

 

Hats are compulsory as our school has a SunSafe Policy to protect your child from 

the possible damage caused by the sun. Children without a hat are expected to 

play in the shade. 

 

 



SPECIAL RELIGIOUS EDUCATION / SPECIAL ETHIC EDUCATION 

 

Volunteer teachers visit the school each Tuesday for 30 minutes to give the 

students from Kindergarten to Year 6 the opportunity to be involved in Special 

Religious Education / Special Ethic Education instructions. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 



 



 

  



 

  



 

  



  



 

  



 

 

 

 

 

 


